Minutes 11/8/10
 
ESBC meeting

Hale Middle School

5:30pm
ESBC-Greg Irvine, Dave Horn, Craig Martin, Steve Quinn, Gary Bernklow, Amy F Hastings, Ellen Sturgis, Lynn Colletti, Charlie Kern, Michael Wood
SMMA-Lorraine Finnegan, Phil Pionelli
CMS- Neil Joyce
Audience-Ann Needle

Note:  Meeting was held prior to special town meeting.
1.  ES motioned to accept meeting minutes from October 4, 2010 as amended.  Amendments to October 4 2010 minutes will be reviewed and voted into acceptance at the December 2010 meeting.

CM seconded
Vote:  6-0-1

SQ arrived 5:35
2.  CMS updates
a. NJ construction update noted, substantial foundation work, Stella schedule has slipped by a week, structural steel to be delivered by Nov 15, performance related issues are noted and documented indicating that Stella is responsible for the impact to the current schedule, Stella refusing to submit Microsoft schedule as per contract and insists his primavera schedule is sufficient.  No action, information only.
b. Resume of new superintendant for Stella submitted for review.  Super to replace existing super who will be vacationing during the winter months.  CMS and SMMA suggested a permanent replacement for continuity going forward.  Asst super to remain.  CMS and SMMA provided due diligence via references and conversations with past project managers.(nothing available to file)  MW wanted clarification on opportunity for ESBC to have a say in hiring, prior to start.  SMMA stated that contractually there was no requirement regarding ESBC input.  ESBC became aware of the superintendent replacement issue when Stella contacted the ESBC chairs and asked for a meeting.  Attendants of the meeting indicated that the ESBC was not required and the issue was site related not owner related.  No notification to ESBC members and no minutes.  No vote required, information only.

c. GB arrived 5:49

d. CMS issued three pages of information meant to explain and track the owner contingency and the construction contingency.  See attached.  After a quick review, the information provided created more questions and confusion than it answered.  CMS has promised to rework the information and resubmit the information to the ESBC by the next meeting in Dec 2010.  ES stressed to both CMS and SMMA that this information has been asked for continually, since before the contract went out to bid.  Further delay is unacceptable.
e. LF offered to provide a contingency chart indicating, design and escalation only, for this project, by the next meeting Dec 2010.   ESBC accepted.
f. ESBC asked foran update on getting confirmation from MSBA of final budget post bid.  SMMA indicated that the formula for deriving the number was complicated and depended on the MSBA decision regarding their share of the contractual savings.  ESBC stated that, if the issue is complicated then it needs to be explained to the ESBC for public consumption because the town wants to know what is going on and returning with an answer of ‘it’s complicated’ only makes the public critical of the project.   CMS asking MSBA weekly.
g. SQ wanted to nail down the project cost.  SMMA and CMS stated that the 37.8 million which includes contingencies, deduct 5.2 million with contingencies and you are close to the number.

h. ES asked for clarification on the legal fees.  SMMA/CMS – legal fees were budgeted for $40,000 and, to date, $12,000 has been used.   
3. Change order CO#5 - attached
Wetland mitigation was approved by ESBC as a not to exceed $46,521 under CO#3 at an earlier date.  Due to time restriction issues, requested by Stella, SMMA and CMS agreed to pull the wetlands mitigation out of CO#3 and create its own CO which is now referred to as CO#5.  CO#5 is a firm number still under negotiations.  Note: Although Stella owns the site, Stella claims that due to site conditions, Stella had conditions that interfered with their ability to perform work in a timely manner. 
GB left. 

ES motioned to approve CO#5, wetlands mitigation, for $41,074.  This motion modifies CO#3 to a firm number of $3760.00 by pulling the wetland mitigation from the initial CO#3 which included wetlands mitigation.
Seconded by CM
Vote:  7-0-0

4. Change order CO#4 - attached
CO#4 includes PCO#5, flood and earthquake insurance, which was MSBA initiated and PCO#12, 4x8 gate in the fence surrounding the grassy knoll for lawn mowing, initiated by Nashoba.
ES motioned to accept CO#4 which includes, PCO#5 and PCO#12 in the amount of $6,476.00.

Seconded by CM
Vote 7-0-0

5. LF provided ESBC with a change order log-attached
6. Change order CO#6

a. CMS/SMMA informed ESBC, that the current quantity of uncontested rock removed from the site to date is 2376cuyd.  Subtract the 1000cuyd owned under contract.  Multiply by $16/cuyd (Stella unit price) and the project owes $22,022 to Stella.  (originally Stella asked for $99,766 at $32/cuyd-see PCO#7)

ES motioned to approve the uncontested 1376cuyd of rock at $16/cuyd, not to exceed $22,022, within PCO#7 and now referred to as CO#6.

Seconded by AH
Vote 7-0-0

7. Change order CO#7
Includes PCO#10, rust inhibitor concrete admixture for fire pump, recommended by SMMA

PCO#11, Site work ACM transite removal per CCD#3, unforeseen condition

PCO#14, asbestos ACM piping removal per CCD#3, unforeseen condition, see CO log.

ES motion to accept PCO#10, PCO#11 and PCO#14 within CO#7, not to exceed $42,463.

Seconded by AH
Vote 6-0-1

8. CMS requested that the November monthly requisition be approved for a not to exceed amount of $560,000 subject to CO approval.  This would be requisition #5 and it would place the construction cost at approximately 12%.
ES motioned to approve November requisition #5, not to exceed $560,000, subject to CO approvals.  

Seconded by MW
Vote 7-0-0

9. GB back
10. SMMA issued letter from SHA for continued construction administration services relating to the site, attached.  SMMA and CMS strongly suggested that SHA services be retained for the completion of the site work.  Due to Stella site delays, SHA services are still required.  SHA services will be drawn from construction contingency not to exceed $16,000 and travel is not included.  SMMA does not anticipate this number to be large since they are local.  SMMA also stated that since this is a benefit to the owner, Stella cannot be back charged.
CM motioned to approve proposal from SHA to continue construction administration services regarding soil testing on project site for an amount not to exceed $16,000.

Seconded by MW
Vote 7-1-0

11. SMMA has assured ESBC that the paperwork for CHPS has been forwarded and filed correctly with the CHPS organization under which MSBA has given the review responsibilities.  According to SMMA, the project is registered as Pompositticut/Center (Nashoba regional school district (there is no valley)) and the current applications and corresponding designations, already filed, can be correlated in the appropriate CHPS manual.
12. Stow town manager and Stow Fire Department had issued a note to the ESBC expressing a desire to connect the Stow Fire Department to the new well on the project site.  The Fire Department has money at its disposal.  ES has responded to the inquiry and informed both parties that the connection is outside the project scope and it is their responsibility.  When asked if the new well had sufficient water within Zone 1 to support the Fire Station, the subject was tabled, due to the fact that it was determined by the Chair to be outside the project scope.  For information only.
13. GB asked for a breakdown of reimbursable money the MSBA has actually released to the town of Stow to date.  This information can be made available at any time through the Stow town accountant, Julie Costello.  

14.  MW distributed an article he is in the process of writing for the Stow Independent. Please review and forward comments.  MW needs to get the story down to 500 words.
15. Fundraising – Greta Morgan and RECESS has organized a Wine and Shopping fundraiser for a ladies only night out at the Wedgewood Golf Club on Nov. 11.

16. Next meeting scheduled for Dec 6.  

17. CM to organize a site tour in the near future.

18. Per the request of LC, on December’s agenda ESBC will discuss the role of the ESBC in regards to the project; the consultants SMMA and CMS will be excused. Items for a future meeting: 

a.  SMMA was going to look into Hudson L&P information regarding point of demarcation

b. CMS Paul tracking who initiated all CO’s

c. Status of the electrician

ES moved to adjourn at 7:00pm.  Seconded by CM.  Vote Unanimous

